
 

 

  

  

    

 
 

       

      

  

     

 

         

 

       
 

   
   

    
      
     

  
    
      
     

 

    
       

      
    
      
      

 

     
 

     
 

          
 

         
      
   

 

     
 

     
 

       
      

CAMPUS SAFETY COMMITTEE 

Meeting Minutes 

February 22, 2024 at 2:30 pm in CPB-135 

Attendees: Eric Byers (co-chair), Margaret Yaukey (co-chair), Louise Bird, Jennifer Childs, Brian Hook, 

Tyler Howsare, RJ Lushbaugh, Cheri McDaniel, James Niessner 

Excused: Lori Manilla 

Minutes taken by L. Bird 

• Minutes of January 25 were approved as written; November 30 minutes no longer available 

• Chemical reviews of Nursing and Dental areas completed; Theater and Art remain 

• Speed survey January 25-February 8, 2024; will be done again one year out 
➢ Scholar Drive 

▪ Total vehicles ----------------------------- 13,644 
▪ Maximum speed ------ 55 mph @ 6:30 pm 
▪ Average speed -----------------------26.55 mph 

➢ Yale Drive 
▪ Total vehicles ------------------------------- 7,135 
▪ Maximum speed ------ 75 mph @ 1:02 pm 
▪ Average speed --------------------------- 36 mph 

• Discussion regarding development of generic HCC Chemical Hygiene Plan 
➢ HCC Laboratory Safety and Chemical Hygiene plan (CHP) from 2019 was reviewed 

▪ Review document and pare it down (above CHP is 36 pages) 
▪ Consider tweaking wording of affected positions 
▪ Add Facilities Management to plan 
▪ Make it a skeletal plan for review 

• Chemical waste pickup soon – bidding in process 

• Ideas for chemical waste storage discussed 

• Fume hoods and safety cabinets to be inspected week of March 11 - consider adding M. Yaukey’s areas 

• Chief Byers discussed takeaways from the recent STEM building incident (gas smell) 
➢ Flip fire alarm and get out of the building 
➢ Call 911 once outside of the building 

• Tabletop exercises with the HU and BSSB this week 

• Upcoming training with community agencies in March and April 

• Infant/child/adult CPR training offered by HCC personnel on March 11 for police officers, food services 
and facilities; training opportunities for other employees later 


